
August 13, 1976 

Deacon Manoog Keleq1an 
Deacon-in-Charge. Holy Shoqhagat Armenian Church 
3600 West Main Street~ Apt. 12 
Belleville, Illinois 62223 

Dear Deacon Manoo9: 

We are pleased to inform you and your Parish Council that the 
Diocesan Council and the Diocesan Board of Trustees have approved 
the purchase of a suitable three-acre parcel of land at Huntwood 
Drive fn Belleville, Illinois, for $18.000.00. 

cc. Mrs. liberty Tourijfgian 
·Parish Council Chainnan 

st 

Prayerfully. 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 



DRAFT LETTER TO DEACON MANOOG KELEGIAN 

/and Your Parish Council 
We are pleased to inform you that the Diocesan Council and the 

Diocesan Board of Trustees have approved the purchase of a suitable 

three-acre parcel of land at Huntwood Drive in Belleville~ Illinois~ 

for $18,000.00. 

cc. Chairman, Parish Council 

NOTE FOR SERPAZAN HAVR; 
I 
i 

{)JL 

We have re~' iv . . al. for th_e p_urchase of la. nd from_ 9 members of 
the Trustees , /1 c · b.as.._)JQt se~!-~j:?_ Y~-! :• _____________________ _ 

/l ,·(' (? <. ---

Four are missing from the Diocesan Council, namely~ Very Reverend--f>.ar.e.n__ __ _ 
--~@ilden, Mr. Korkoian~ Mr. Mekenian~ and Colonel Jusk.ali.an (_gltttough. 

he has signed one form for the Trustees:} .. 

ST 
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November 3, 1977 

The Reverend Father Yeprem Keleq1an 
Pastor, Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
3600 Main Street West, Apt.2 
Belleville, Illfnofs 62223 

Oear Father Yeprem: 

We are pleased to in.form you and your Parish Council that 
the Diocesan Councn has approved the construction of the Church 
building in Belleville according to the plans as prepared, at 
a cost of $180,000 (one hundred and eighty thousand dollars), 
and that w~rk should begin immediately. 

c.c. Mr. George Mar1f1an 
Parish Council Chairman 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torl(OII1_Manoog1 an 
Primate '" "-· 



PRESIDENT: 

~D!g ~hDgltagaf 
J.,rm:eniau QL.ltu:r~lt 

Deacon Manoog Kelegian 
CHAIRtfAil: 

September 12, 1977 

. George. E. Marifian 
VICE-CllAIIU'.AN: 

Dan Moynihan 

RECORDING SECRETARY: 
His Emminence Archbishop 

8300 We$t Main Street 
Belleville, Illinois 62223 

Hrant Norsigian Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARYArmenian Church of America 
Aris Bogosian 630 Second Avenue 
TREASURER: New York, New York 10016 

Charlotte Tatosian 
ASS'T TREASURER: 
Helen Nersesian 
ADVISORS: 
Mike Bohigian 
Ron Leap 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

A Special Parish Assembly of the Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
was held on Sunday, September 11, 1977, to consider the question of 
construction of a new Church and Cultural Center. The Minutes of the 
Assembly and copies of the reports presented to the Assembly are 
enclosed herein in accordance with Paragraph 17 (B) of the BY-LAWS 
of the Armenian Church of America. 

Briefly, the Assembly received reports from the Parish Council 
and the Architectural and Finance Committees regarding our progress 
toward the start of construction. A full discussion of the design, 
the projected costs, the methods of financing construction and the 
projected budget for 1978 was had, after which a motion was enter­
tained to authorize construction of the Church and Cultural Center 
as recommended by the Council and the Committees. The motion reeeiv­
ed the votes of 86 percent of the members present and voting, and 
in accordance with Paragraph 17 ·(B) of the BY-LAWS, the motion 
passed, 

We have been given a deadline of October 1, 1977 as the latest 
date that construction may be commenced in 1977. Thereafter, the 
risks of adverse weather prohibit the start of construction until 
Spring of 1978. 

We humbly request that you and the Diocesan Council approve 
the Minutes of the Special Parish Assembly and that the Diocesan 
Architectural Committee give early approval to our architectural 
plans. 

Enclosures-4 

¥fpectfully~\ . , 

/- ~_c ~ ~\ r'-'--~~-_/ 
G~orge E. Marifian, Chai · n 
Holy Shoghagat Parish Cou cil 



Mr. George Marifian 
Parish Council Chairman 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
8300 West Ma1n Street 
Belleville, Illinois 62223 

Dear Mr. Mar1fian: 

September 25, 1978 

In our letter of November 8, 1977, we gave approval to the Parish 
Council of the Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church of East St. Louis, to 
begin construction of a new Church and Cultural Hall according to the 
plans submitted. Although not specifically stated, our approval ex­
tended to the Parish Council arranging outside f1nanciag up to 
$80,000. 

Pursuant to paragraph li4-K of the Bylaws, this letter shall 
serve as authority for the Parish Council to execute the necessary 
mortgage documents related to the construction project. , .~· 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 



UIN'P Cn\11.._. 
1lL811UilL't.bUI . bWtbltt t ~~~~~ ,ltsxghagat 

~srmniau C!lkur~lt 

September 13, 1978 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10012 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

Enclosed is a suggest letter to the Holy 

Shoghagat Parish Council authorizing it to execute mort-

gage documents to finance the new Church construction. 

If the language meets with your approval, please 

send us this letter on the Diocesan letterhead bearing your 

signature. 

GEM:ct 

Enclosure 

Sin<;erely, 

/~{~ 
George E. Marifian, Chairman 
Holy Shoghagat Parish Council 



September 13, 1978 

Mr. George E. Marifian 
Chairman, Holy Shoghagat Parish Council 
8300 West Main Street 
Belleville, Illinois 62223 

Dear Mr. Marifian: /' t;,' 
'/ ,· I r 

// 

In our letter pi November 8, 1977, we gave approval 
to the Parish Council/to begin construction of a new Church 
and Cultural Hall according to the plans submitted. Although 
not specifically stated, our approval extended to the Parish 
Council arranging outside financing up to $80, 000. 

Pursuant to Paragraph 94-K of the By-Laws, this 
letter shall serve as authority for the Parish Council to 
execute the necessary mortgage documents related to the 
construction project. 

Prayerfully yours, 

I 



/ 
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His Eminence 
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Srpazan: 

January 18, 1980 

We are writing you in regards to a letter you received from 
the Holy Shoghagat Parish Council dated January 7, 1980 defaming 
Hyer Soorp Sooren Chinchinian. In this letter you are told that 
the council has "the backing of almost all of the parishioners", 
which is totally untrue. 

We, as parishioners, are appalled at the thought that a group 
of adults could write such a defaming letter about a priest and 
still have the audacity to send such a letter to Your Grace about 
one of your own clergy. We fervently pray that you take offense 
to such descrediting tactics. 

It has been our misfortune that our parish council has re­
peatedly fought with almost every priest we have had at our church 
throughout these past 24 years. Certainly the parish council can't 
always be right and the priest or deacons always wrong. 

We have, as parishioners, also had our disagreements with 
these same individuals. Therefore, we can assure you that we know 
exactly how Hyer Soorp feels. Most of us do not attend church reg­
rularly now because of these same circumstances. Church is a place 
to go for prayers, to seek solace, and to seek christian fellowship. 
Not being able to attain this - right or wrong - we stayed home 
rather than having to fight or get upset over such conditions. Yet 
later, when one of us try to return to our Church we are not made 
welcome. If we are asked to serve on committees and try to do so, 
we are told we have no business doing this because we do not attend 
church. Yet when they need financial support we are told as members 
and parishioners we should give. 

By no means are we implying that we or Hyer Soorp are perfect, 
but then we think its time other individuals realize they aren't 
either. We have never at anytime been responsible for parishioners 
leaving the church. 

What good is a new church - that has over-extended its finances -
without a priest? A priest is the foundation of the church. Without 
a foundation a building will coll~pse and we certainly do not want to 



see this happen here. 
priest. The priest is 
council members, etc. 
stop these conditions 
once and for all, for 
your children too, or 
flock. 

Our church has always needed and wanted a 
the individual we seek for solace - not 
As Archbishop, we beg you at this time to 

and circumstances causing this dissention, 
us and our church. Afterall are we not 
are we just the forgotten children of the 

Respectfully yours, 

/ 
/' I 

",/-0,11 IAZ{t:l -;j t:~ 1 lt_{;{bf j zc I(/ 

( 
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Mr. Hrant Norsigian 
Chairman of the Parish Council 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
Post Office Box 1187 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Mr. Norsigian: 

January 21, 1980 

We have received your letter of January 7, 1980, ~ue read 
the allegations concerning Father Sooren Chinchinian. This is the 
first instance of any official complaint regarding the Reverend Father, 
and the matter will be carefully investigated by the Primate and the 
Diocesan Council before any decision is reaehed. The Primate or his 
representative shall travel to Belleville at the earliest possible 
opportunity further to examine the case. 

We hereby inform you, however, that the Bylaws of our Diocese 
do not empower any parish council to terminate or otherwise alter 
the dutfes of a priest, nor is the parish council penn1tted to issue 
any ultimatum to that effect. Consequently, your decision caMOt be 
approved. · · 

It is our prayer that this grievance will be settled amicably by 
the grace of God, so that love and understanding m~ prevail amongst 
all the children of our Church. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkam Manoogian 
Primate 

B.S. We enclose a pamphlet 11HoW to Address the Clergy" for your 
information and use in ~~~ correspondence. 

c.c. Father Sooren Chinchinian 



ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD 't BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

Jan. 7, 1980 

Your Grace, 

We hope this letter finds you in the best of health and spirit. 

The time has come to inform you that the Parish Council, 
unanimously, and with the backing of almost all of our parishio~~ 
respectfuly urges you to relieve Hayr Sooren from his duties as 
priest of Holy Shoghagat. We find him to be extremely unsuitable 
as a parish priest for a number of reasons. He is lazy and shirks 
his duties as a parish priest in many ways. He has created serious 
dissention with his words and by his actions. Apparently the result 
of a serious character flaw. Cooperation seems not te be a word 
in his vocabulary. 

We have pointed these things out to him but they have fallen on 
deaf ears. We have reached a point where his presence in our parish 
is intolerable and subject to even more damage to us if he remains 
much longer. We have decided to terminate his salary and whatever 
other subsistance we have been responsible for on Jan. 31, 1980. 
We do not intend to inform him of our actions until you have acted 
on this letter. 

We have been rather general in our criticisms of Hayr Soorp, but, 
if you wish, we can list many specific instances to back our remarks. 
Hopefully it will not be necessary to go into detail. 

We urge you to please act on our request as soon as possible. 

HN/rn 

H. Norsigian 
R. Leap 
C. Tatosian 
R. Nersesian 
A. Petrosian 
J. Korkoian 

Chairman ~--lv~!~ .J ~-?~fR-
Vice Chairman ~ . . 
Recording Seer ary C.,K_~~· · Lo~ '""""'"""' 
Corr. Secretary ~· )~-.:~ 
Trec;surer t..-2.4 ~~ 
Adv1sor ~ /(~ 
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Mr. L.L. ~1ooradian 
Parish Council Chairman 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Post Office Box ll87 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear ~r. Mooradian: 
.,__ -

In answer to your letter of 
directed me to inform you on the 
presented to him: 

July 16, 1980 

July 3, 1980, His 
following matters 

Eminence 
that you 

1. His Eminence gives his approval to hold a special Parish 
Assembly with the purpose of seeking approval to complete two 
classrooms. Please take note that the ultimate decision rests on 
the Primate and Diocesan Council whether to approve your Parish 
Assembly's decision and according to the By Laws. 

2. Concerning your 1980 Parish Dues, as you know, the fiscal 
year begins in January and ends on December 31st. Father Souren 
Chinchinian was pastor up until May, 1980 therefore, a portion of 
your dues will reflect that you had a clergyman until that time. 

3. You will be informed of those clergymen who will be 
available to perform services at the dates you requested. 

4. This is to confirm that His Eminence will be visiting your 
parish on December 20-21, 1980. 

I hope the information above is satisfactory and answers the 
questions you had. 

Prayerfully, 

Father aoussig Bagdaslan 
Vicar General 



Ho 
ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD t' BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

July 3, 1980 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Your Eminence: 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

We write you with regard to several subjects as follows: 

1. We request approval to hold a special parish assembly for the sole 
purpose of approving the expenditure of funds already existing to 
complete two of the five Sunday and Armenian school rooms. This 
work is outside the approvals given by previous parish assemblies. 

2. The data with regard to the 1980 Diocesan dues received from 
Syraun Palvetzian should be corrected as follows: 

Clergy is 0 not 1 

3. With regard to visiting clergy, we would appreciate arrangements 
for the following dates preferably from the midwest area: 

Sunday, August 10, 1980 
Sunday, September 21, 1980 
Sunday, October 26, 1980 
Sunday, November 30, 1980 

4. We wish to confirm Your Eminence's visit to our parish on 
December 20-21, 1980. We have set plans in motion to celebrate 

Q the second anniversary of the consecration of our church at that 
time. 

Parish Council Chairman 

LLM/lk 



MR. l. l. Mooradian 
Parish Council Chairman 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Apostolic Church 
31 Kingston Drive 
Belleville, Illinois 62223 

Dear Mr. Mooradfaa: 

September 25, 1981 

We are in receipt of your 1 etter dated September 11. 
1981 addressed to His Ell1nente Archbfshop,Torkolt Manoogian.-

The Primate has reserved the weekend of lanuary 30-31, 
1982 for a visitation to Holy Shogbagat ~an Apoltolic Church 
and will advise ,YOU at a later date of his plans. 

ss 

cc: Mr. Ron leap 

Yeta'rs truly, 

Frank Avakian StOfteson 
Executive Director 



.. 

ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD t" BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

September 11, 1981 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, ·~New York 10016 

Your Eminence: 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

After a meeting with the parish council, it was decided that the silver 
anniversary celebration of our parish would be delayed until Your Grace's 
visit on January 30-31, 1982. 

This letter confirms our request that you visit our parish at this time. 
We hope that this letter finds Your Grace in the best of health. 

Parish Council Chairman 

LLM/lk 
cc: Mr. Ron Leap 



Mr. Lenn Mooradian 
Parish Council Chairman 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
31 Kingston Drive 
Be11ev111e, Illinois 62223 

Dear Mr. Mooradian: 

October 7, 1981 

We have rece1ved.your letter dated September 22, 1981 regarding 
the ordination.of the four acolytes to Sub-Deacons. 

We have written to the Reverend Father Garabed Kochakian, Pastor 
of Our Savior Armenian Church, 87 Salisbury Road, Wori,ester, Massa .... 
chosetts 01609, and ~sked him to send you the netessary. information 
wtth regard to the preparation necessary before the ordination of· 
the.four acolytes to sub-deacons. 

If you need any further information, please contact Fat~Mlr 
Kochakian dfrectly .. and he will instruct you accordingly •. 

Yours sincerely, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Execut1ve Director 

·-



October 7 • 1981 

The Reverend Father Garabed Kochakian 
Pastor, Our Savior Armenian Church 
87 Salisbury Street 
Worcester, Massachusetts 01609 

Dear Father Garabed: 

In January 1982, the Holy Shoghagat Armenian Apostolic Church 
of Belleville, t111no1s will be ordaining four acolytes to sub­
deaconftes, and they are anxious to have information with regard 
to the preparation necessary before elevation to this rank. 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoo~ian w111 appreciate 
if you will kindly send the necessary information to the Parish 
Council Chairman, Mr. Lenn Mooradian of 31 Kingston Drive, Be11e­
v111e, I111no1s 62223. 

Yours respectfully, 

Sylvia Terzibashian 
Secretary to the Prifflate 
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ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD "t BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

September 22, 1981 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, NY 10016 

Your Eminence: 

With regard to the upcoming January 30-31, 1982, visit to our parish, 
we respectfully request that our four acolytes be ordained sub-deaconites 
during your visit. We would appreciate any information that the diocese 
can supply with regard to the preparation necessary before elevation. 

The names of our acolytes are Hrant Norsigian, Peter Merzian, Harry 
Merzian and Paul Nersesian. 

We hope that this letter finds your Grace in good health and we look 
forward to seeing you in January. 

LLM/lk 
CC: Mr. Ron Leap 

Mr. Hrant Norsigian 
Mr. Peter Merzian 
Mr. Harry Merzian 
Mr. Paul Nersesian 

Respectfully, 

1. 1. Mooradian 
Parish Council Chairman 

~ I , 

' } I 

' ' ? 



t-t.r. George E. I"'.arifian 
Holy Shoghagat Amenian Church 
Post Office Box 1137 
Belleville. Illinois 62221 

Dear Hr. ~~rifian: 

December 7t 1983 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom t1anoogian has received your letter 

dated Nov~qber 30, 1983 and asked me to inform you that he will visit 

the Belleville parish on June 16 and l"f, 1984. 

We will let you know details or his arrival time, etc. at a 

later date. 

c.c. Parish Council Chairman 

Yours sincerely, 

Sylvia Terzibashian 
Secretary to the Primate 



ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD 1' BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

November 30, 1983 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate Diocese Of The Armenian Church Of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

I enjoyed talking with you again today, it seems that our 
conversations are too few and far between. As I explained to 
you, we are very anxious to arrange for a pastoral visit by 
you in 1984. You indicated that a June date appeared 
preferrable from your standpoint. 

Accordingly, we are writing to formally request a pastoral 
visit by you in June, 1984 at the date most convenient to 
you. 

We anxiously await your letter advising us of the date of 
your June, 1984 pastoral visit to our community. 

Wishing you and all of our friends at the Diocesan office 
warmest greetings during the holidays. 

l 

GEM/ j an/P. 88 



february 28, 1~84 

l'tle Very Reverend !Iatner Varoajan Kabaradjian 
Paator, St.. James Armenian Church 
816 Clark Street. 
Evanston, !Hinols 60201 

1'his is in reapcnstt t.o the request of the Pawisn Council or t.ne 
noly .Stlogbagat lraeftim:\ ChurcH of Belleville. Illinois,. <tated January 
17, a copy of ~othich wu sent to you. 

We approve tne1r reco~"md.ation t.o appoint you as the visiting 
pastor to the &el.leville parish according to tM etipulationa out­
lined !.n their abeve-ment1onttd letter. 

It is understood that your monthly vi:5its ~o Belleville will not 
interfere with your current dut.103 as the pastor of St. James Armenian 
Church of Evanston, lll. 

May the Lord bless you a."Ki your lov-ed one:. always for your concern 
tor th(S we.l.fat•e ot His Church. 

c.c. Chairraan, Belleville 
Chairman, F;;;anston 

ArchbishOp torkom Manoogian 
Primate 



Ho[~ shoabaaat 
ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 

, .. ,, 

P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD t' BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 . 

~ v ~)t/Vd_ ~ t;, : 1) f! 1 , Vl{1 &-t.. \e..vERY REv. sooREN cHIN~HINIAN, PAsroR ~e 

) r ' J c 411) ~ Aes ft4t~),... ~ .... (I 
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January 17, 1984 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom t1anoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
Six Thirty-Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

At the most recent meeting of our Parish Council, it was decided 
that we should approach one of the midwest clergy men with the 
possibility of establishing a visiting pastor for 1984. Our Council 
believes that for the continued health and well-being of our Parish, 
it is necessary that we have a visiting priest on a regular basis. 

We have approached the Rev. Fr. Varoujan Kabaradjian, Pastor of St. 
James Armenian Chuch in Evanston, Illinois regarding whether he was 
receptive to such invitation. VIe explained to him that in additiOn 
to celebrating Soorp Badarak monthly, that when possible,-he would 
come a few days early to provide various pastoral functions such as 
visiting the sick and elderly, meeting with the various church 
organs, organizing social and cultural activiites and in general, 
helping to improve the qualify of our parish life. 

Despite Fr Varoujan's busy schedule, he expressed a willingness to 
serve as our visiting pastor for 1984. It is for this reason that we 
write to you; to seek your permission and your blessing. 

Our proposed arrangement with Fr. Varoujan and St. James Armenian 
Church would be as follows: 

:.-· 
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Page 2 

1. Fr. Varougan would visit our parish on a monthly baiss, with 
the dates being selected to least interfere with his duties as 
the Pastor of St. James. 

2. We would reimburse St. James Church for the monthly visit in 
accordance with the Diocese's published schedule. 

3. We would pay for all of Fr. Varoujan's travel and lodging 
expenses and provide him with the use of a car, if practical. 

4. We would make a personal gift to Fr. Varougan of not less than 
$100 per visit; but possibly more, in the event he spends more 
than 24-36 hours in our parish. 

We sincerely hope that you will approve this arrangement and 
communicate your decision to us and to Fr. Varougan. We anxiously 
await your favorable response. 

::[. 

· truly ~~I~, _. 
~.v 1 !0A _ ·1~--

eorge ~. Marifi~~~J) 
Charles Merzian, · 
Chairman Parish Council 

cc: Very Reverend Fr. Varoujan Kabaradjian 
8293 Elizabeth 
Niles, Illinois 60648 

.... 



April 9. 1984 

t1r. Charles Merzian 
313 Country Club Acre 
Belleville, IL 62~l3 

On Saturday, r4ay 19. a Public Relations regional worl<snop will be presented for 
the people of the :Miscons1n and Illinois Armenian Churches. The partfcipation 
of the Illinois churches was discussed and decided upon favorably at our region­
al r.1eeting in Chicago on ~,iarch 24. 

This workshop is being offered for the first time and has been designed by our 
Public Relations Office. Its ourpose is to help train and provide for those in 
your parish \-tho are wort<in9 at the promotion or the !lubl1c1ty of any and a 1l 
parish dctivities events. organizations and de,>artn£e:nts. 

we will discuss the rnany fac~ts of public relations as 1t aoplies to parish life 
and its r>ractical application, given our needs and budgetdry situations. 

The workshop is being hosted by the St. Mesrob Armenian Church of Racine, Wis­
consin. It wilt begin at 10:00 a.m. shlr_e_ and Sllould conclude by about 4:30 
p.m. It is free of charge. includes a unch and 1s open to anyone 1n your 
parish \vho has either the r~es~lonsibiHty or the interest 1A public relations. 
This may include those who work on your utontnly newsletter. weekly bulletins, 
publicity committees. and tnose who plan events. 

I hope that you r:~ight be able to attend as parish CQuncil chairman and br1ng at 
least one other member from the council with you. I also ask. that you encourage 
the avpropriate and interested people in your parfsh to attend. Enclosed please 
find a workshoiJ format which gives an idea of the progral'n. There will also be a 
gU@St speaker and an acthe working session. in which we will break into grou~)S 
and design a PR carapa1gn, and then critique it. 



... -
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Please let me know. either by phone or letter, at your earliest convenience, 
how many in your parish will be .:tttending so that we might make adequate 
arrangements for food and materials. 

I thank you in advance for your cooperation and support and look forward to 
seeing you and your parish people in Racine on May 19. 

Yours, 

Michael Zeytoon1an 
Uirector of Publfc Relations 

N.B. I realize that your parish council may be in transition ana electing new 
officers, drtd that you may not be the chairman in the year ahead. If so, 
please tdke it upon yourself to present this to your council or fort<~ard it to 
the appropriate person. 
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~l'!r. Len Moor&~14.n . , 
Parfsh Countll a.atNin . 
Holy Sh.oght9at:Art~Ht•n Ct\ureh 
400. thmtwood Road · 
S.l1ev.111e • .IL 6ZZ21 

August ll, 1984 

Tt\41\t IOU for your letter of July 30 revard1ng t•,tppe1ntMtt of Very 
Rewren.ct father Sfmork Kaspart.a •• a pttnll!lnent priest tor l'*f'· paristt. 

,: .- >.at.· '· 

we nave a1rody approached Fr. ~rk on tkis •t•r 1M tnertftf'le .• 
fee 1 free to wrta · or te 1 ttpft._ Mm to 'set up • tteett R9 date:.*· Yot.t c;an ruch 

. hht lt (401) 231~148. . 

As to ta Qthef ftNJ 1ft .YGWt. latter. we suttgest LevQA ~zagantan 
for tt. altar patttUtNJ, an<t ta,.,Ad tlovd~Jf& for 4esi;ntAt tne dhlreh .. 
ecttr~~ Yw· can~ Mr. Han•tJ&I&nlln. at 11 Avent Pl. • ArHJlttcut t MA . 
02174' te·l. (617) ~5M amt lit'. Hcwsepta at. 446 MaiJl Strut, ..,.,ester,. 
~. > 

For your refereDc.t Mt guide"'"•• we ettc;lose tne bhld$Jrin~. sec\ ton of 
the Moly Resurrecttoa Church of New trttatn, CT,, .u rMdered oy Mr. 
Kovsap1 an. · 

. ~ 

.flay 0a lord ~leU ~Q 'lAd your lOVed OMS ·always for .)'OVf" COAC.eM for. 
ttMJ •tt•re of _yo~r dNYcb and ~OIIIIU~t1t.t• , · 

.,.A. 

. Pra.Yitf"fUHy,. 

ArchbfsM.tp. Torkom Kanoogtan 
Prtaete 



ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
P.O. BOX 1187 t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD "t BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 618-233-9453 

VERY REV. SOOREN CHINCHINIAN, PASTOR 

July 30, 1984 

His Eminence 
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Serpazan Hayr: 

.,_; 
. rl f.>; if 1r 

During your recent visit we 
of the Very Reverend Father 
priest. 

~;U). 11''}-~w f..J ¥ 

1",.~ tt"' ~r'' IV'. ¥y 
-r!Jl :W'~ ~ ~;J 1-(P.•lJ/ 

,v-r _.,.j...t .,. (<( f 
discussed the possibility of the assignment 
Shnork Kasparian to our parish as a permanent 

As indicated by the Parish Council at that time, we look upon this sug­
gestion in a most favorable way and request that Your Grace make the pre­
liminary communication necessary for Father Kasparian to visit our parish 
so that the Parish Council may further discuss with him your suggestion. 

In addition, the following items were discussed: ~~ 

n-»''' h,~' 
1. Acceptable artists for an altar painting.~~ j ' t•~'l Jl{'"'' ~ fli. tM.,.J j.ff " f' 

2. 
'1 ~.~. /i I , 

Suggestions for an architect to design the Church entrance. ~ · 

3. Possible American translations that can be used concurrently with 
our present Church name. 

All of us found your visit to be most refreshing and encouraging, and we 
hope this letter finds Your Grace in good health. 



March 3, 1987 

Mr. Len Mooradian 
Chairman of the Parish Council 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Mr. Mooradian: 

His Eminence Archbishop Tork~ Manoogian asked me 
to thank for your tetter of February 25, regarding his 
v i s i t to the Be 11 e v i I I e par i s h • 

His Eminence will be pleased to visit Bel levi I le 
on the weekend of May 15-17, on the occasion of the 
25th anniversary of the ordination into the sacred priest­
hood of the Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian. 

We will keep you informed of travel arrangements 
at a later date. 

c c . M r • Ge or g e Ma r i f i an 

Sincerely, 

Sylvia Terzibashian 
Secretary to the Pri~te 
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Ho 
ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
400 HUNTWOOD ROAD + BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 + 618-277-6400 

February 25, 1987 

His Eminence 
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, N.Y. 10016 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

VERY REV. SHNORK KASPARIAN 

We are delighted to learn of your plans to visit our parish on 
the weekend of May 15-17, 1987 to lead us in worship and 
celebration on the occasion of the 25th Anniversary of the 
Ordination into the Sacred Order of Holy Priesthood of our 
pastor, Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian. 

Kindly confirm your pastoral visit so that we may begin our 
publicity efforts. 

Sincerely, 

H~~ Shoghaga~~r~enian Apostolic 

~ SIV~ . I- · 
By: George E. Mar~ 

Secretary 

GEM/sa 

Church 

·'le ~ 
f 

!' ,.., .. ~ 
.... -·"'"" 

/ 



July 13, 1987 

The Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shogha&at Ar~nian Church 
•oo Huntwood Road 
6ellevllle, tlilnols 62221 

Dear Fr. Shnork: 

We enclose her~ltb a copy of a letter dated June 
17, received framMr. Zaven Hatutian of Ka~sas. 

Kindly let us nave your comments by return of mail. 
and any explanations you may have against certain state­
~nts ralstd in the letter. 

May the Lord bless you and your loved ones, always. 

Enelosute 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Tork~Manooglan 
Pr lmate 



t. 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, N.Y. 10016-4885 

Your Eminence: 

Zaven G. Hatutian 
12606 Ensley Lane 
Leawood, Kansas 66209 
June 17, 1987 

I Have received your letter dated June 5, 1987 for which I 
thank you. Your short presence among us was of great significance 
and spiritual enlightenment for all of us here in Kansas City; an 
awareness of belonging, and enhancement of our Armenian heritage. 

Allow me, Your Eminence to go through the events of the past 
few weeks, here in Kansas City, in particular since the visit of 
Father Kasparian on June 3, 1987. 

£11 of us are aware of the rift of the Armenian churches in 
the United States, a sorrow chapter in our history. From day one 
when we all met, we made it clear to each other that we will stay 
unified and not cast any allegiance to either part of' our division 
in churches. After all, Your Eminence, you do not need to go very 
far to count the few Armenians of our community on your fingures. 
We have agreed to stay unified with no political affiliation. 

l.ll that changed on the day of June 3, when ]'ather Kasparian 
visited us. The meeting of parish council in our home dragged into 
late hours at night. An altimiturn was issued to us by Father 
Kasparian: "~ither you go by my wishes or the parish council is 
dissolved." Your Eminence, you should have seen the anguish among 
the parish council members. One by one, they walked away, with 
tears in their eyes and disbelief on their faces. Our hopes of 
understanding and planting the seeds of love amongst us was shattered. 
We felt that our basic human rights, the freedom to think, speak 
and decide for ourselves was stripped from us. Our democratic 
means have ceased to function. This was against our very basic 
moral belief. 

I do not need to go far back but to remind you May the 14th, 
our historical day here in Kansas City when you assigned my daughter 
Jennifer to read Chapter XIII of the 1st Book of Corinthians during 
the Badarak. I could hardly restrain my tears of joy at that·moment. 
It still vividly rings in my ears when Elizabeth Zakaryan approached 
you: "Serpazan Hair, would you baptize me?" An adult person of 
Protes~ant upbringing wants to be baptized in Armenian Apostolic 
Church?. 0 Lord, have mercy upon us •••• Armenians. · 

i 
I 

i 
fl 
! 
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Your Eminence, our hearts and homes are open to you. I 
hope that in your very busy work schedule, you can devote little 
time to come and visit your lost flock here in Kansas City. 
Your words of May the 14th are still ringing in our ears; they 
will ring forever. 

Hopefully and Prayerfully yours, 



February 3, 1988 

The Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Fr. Shnork: 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian asked 
me to bring to your attention the enclosed letter 
dated January 19, regarding the annual parish assembly 
of the Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church of Belleville, 
Illinois. 

. 
All official letters presenting decisions of the 

Parish Assembly or Parish Council should bear the 
signature of the Pastor. We shall, therefore, wait 
for the official letter with your signature, which 
will be presented to the Diocesan Council for their 
consideration. The next meeting of the Diocesan 
Council is on Friday, February 19, 1988. 

With prayers, 

Fr. Haigazoun Najarian 
Acting Vicar General 

cc. PArish Council Chairman 
Enclosure 
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ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
400 HUNTWOOD ROAD + BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 + 618-2n-6400 

VERY REV. SHNORK KASPARIAN 

Januar~.l9, 1988 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

On Sunday, January 24, 1987, the Holy Shoghagat Parish will 
conduct its annual Parish Assembly. Included on the agenda is 
the election of four members to the Parish Council. Last 
evening, the nominating committee informed us that they were 
having difficulty in securing candidates to fill the vacancies 
created by retiring members Hrant Norsigian, Len Mooradian and 
George Marifian. In accordance with the Diocesan By-Laws, these 
individuals have served for three consecutive terms and are 
ineligible to seek re-election at this time. We direct your 
attention to Article 26 which permits small parishes to apply to 
the Primate and Diocesan Council for a waiver of these rules. 

We believe Holy Shoghagat is a small parish within the meaning of 
Article of 26. In view of the difficulties presented, we 
respectfully request that you and the Diocesan Council waive the 
three term provision to permit any or all of the above 
individuals to be eligible for one additional two-year term. 

Sincerely, 

~~r 
George E. Marifian 
Chairman, Parish Council 

I . • 
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February S, 1981 

The Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
llOO Hun twood Road 
&elleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Pr. Shnork: 

His fmi nence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian asked me 
to bring to your attention the enclosed letter dated 
January 27, regarding the nomination of four eligible 
~ers who would be wilting to serve on the parish 
council. 

All official letters presenting decisions of the 
parish assembly or parish council should bear the 
signature of the pastor. We shall, therefore, wait 
for the official letter with your signature, which will 
be presented to the Diocesan Council for their consider­
ation. The next meeting of the Diocesan Council is on 
Friday, February 19, 1988. 

Wj th prayers, 

cc. Parish Council Chairman 
Enclosure 

Fr. Haigazoun Najarian 
Acting Vicar General 
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ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
400 HUNTWOOD ROAD + BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS62221 + 618-277-6400 

Janaury 27, 1988 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Srpazan Hayr: 

VERY REV. SHNORK KASPARIAN 

In follow up to our correspondence to you of Tuesday, January 19, 
1988, we are writing to bring you up to date with regard to 
recent developments. 

On January 24, 1988, our annual parish assembly was held as 
scheduled. One of the items on the agenda was the election of 
four members to the parish council for two year terms beginning 
in 1988. The nominating committee reported to the assembly that 
it was unable to secure four eligible members who would be 
willing to serve on the parish council. Nominations were open to 
the floor but no nominations were received. 

The nominating committee then asked for a ruling from the chair 
as to whether it could conduct an election when it offered only 
three names to fill four vacancies. The chair observed that if a 
vote was held and the three candidates were elected, the new 
parish council would be comprised of eight members, give rise to 
potential problems should there ever be a split vote by the 
council. 

The chairman thereafter sought the sense of the assembly, which 
voted unanimously to post-pone the election for the parish 
council until such time as the Primate responds to our letter of 
January 19, 1988. 

We anxiously await the response of the Primate and Diocesan 
Council to our letter of January 19, 1988. 

George E. Marifian 
Chairman, Parish Council 



March 3 • l 988 

The Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
Holy Shoghagat Ar~nian Church 
400 Huntwood Road 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Oear Fr. Shnork: 

Thank you for your letter dated February 9, 1988, 
regarding the re-election of ~ers of your,parish coun­
cil who have completed three terms (six years) serving ·· 
on the parish counetl of the Holy Shoghagat Arme~ian 
Church of Belleville, Illinois. . 

In view of the exceptional conditions prevailing 
at the Belleville parish, we hereby authorize there­
election of Hrant Norsiglan, Len Mooradian and George 
Marifian to serve for one additional term (two years). 
This exception is made-yor this term only. At the 
completion of the above term, a slate of new members 
from the parish must be submitted for election. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 



Ho 
ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
400 HUNTWOOD ROAD + BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 + 618-277-6400 

VERY REV. SHNORK KASPARIAN 

February 9th, 1988. 

His Eminence 
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of Americ• 
630 Second Avenue, 
New York, N.Y.l0016. 

Your Eminence, 

The Annual Parish Assembly of our Church took place on January 24, 
1988 where we faced a major difficulty which wenow wish to submit 
to your attention for the consideration of the Diocesan Council. 

As you well know Holy Shoghagat being a very small parish and 
struggling very hard, is now eEperiencing the problem of securing 
four eligible members to serve on the Parish Council. Three 
members having already served for three consecutive terms are 
now ineligible for re-election. Theseethree members are: Hrant 
Norsigian, Len MOoradiaa and George Marifian. 

In view of the fact that Article 26 of the By-Laws states that 
small parishes may apply to receive permission for the re-election 
of retiring members, the Assembly unanimously voted to postpone 
the election for Parish Council until we hear from the Primate, 
since we only had three eligible candidates at the present. 

-- --"- - -~- --· - ------------ ~--- --- __ _,..,.._=-<'-

We, therefore, the Parish Assembly, respectfully request from 
Your Eminence, that the provision stated by Article 26 be granted 
to us in order to name the above mentioned individuals eligible, 
enabling us to elect our Parish Council. 

Thanking you in anticipation, we remain, 
• Respectfully Yours, 

\ 



April 20, 1988 

The V~ry Rev. Fr. Shno¥k Kasparian, Pastor 
Presi·dent of the Par lah Counci 1 
Hoiy Shoghagat Armenian Church. 
IJOO Huntwood Road 
Bel ~.eville, Illinois ~2221 

Dear Pr. Shnorkz 

We have received your letter dated April 6, 1988, and 
note with regret that the Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
of Belleville, Illinois, will l>• unable to host the 87th 
Annual Diocesan Assembly in l9'J9. Reluctantly, we con•ent 
to yo~r deci1ion. 

May· the Lord ble$S you al 1 wi'th Hil love and wisdom, 
a !ways. 

cc. Parish Council Chairman 

,,Prayer fu 11 y, 

" .. ;_ 

Archbishop Torkom ~noogian 
PrJmat~ 



ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
t 400 HUNTWOOD ROAD "t BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 t 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate of the Eastern Diocese of North America 
Nt::.w 7'c,•k. 
Your Eminence: 

April 6, 1988 

As Secretary of the Parish Assembly, I must inform you that the Parish Assembly expressed 
a consensus that we are not in a position to host the 1989 Diocesan Assembly. We sin­
cerely hope this decision does not cause any serious disruptions. 

We did not arrive at this decision lightly. For instance, we held six consecutive 
Parish Council meetings to discuss and analyze the pros and cons. We used information 
from minutes of past Diocesan Assemblies and went through in detail the daily activities 
involved in the Assemblies and studied them thoroughly. The consensus of the Parish 
Council meetings was that we just do not have the manpower to host a Diocesan Assembly 
properly. Five years ago when we bid for the Diocesan Assembly, we were in a position 
to handle it properly. But since then, our community, small as it is, has dwindled 
dramatically. Many have passed away, some have moved away and some have become aloof. 
The profile of our Parish is quite different today than it was five years ago. 

The will is there but the practical aspects of hosting a Diocesan Assembly overwhelmed 
us. The decision we arrived at was not an easy one. We spent many agonizing hours 
discussing it. I would like to make this point very clear. 

The financial reward, if any, was also discussed thoroughly. From reading reports of 
other host churches, their greatest profit came from the members preparing the food 
and selling it. It would be impossible for us to do that. 

Furthermore, if most or all of our efforts were concentrated on the Assembly, many of 
our normal church activities would suffer and thus would not enable us to meet our 
budget. Even if the Assembly were a huge success, it would only represent about 20% 
of our budget and we will have spent about half of the year on it. This would be 
intolerable. 

All Parish Council members individually expressed their views and evaluations. We 
all have the desire to host the Diocesan Assembly and the good will is there, but 
everyone was realistic to the fact that it is a task much above our capacity, making 
it impossible to undertake--besides the great lack of committed parishioners. 



Archbishop Torkom Manoogian Page 2. 

Your Grace, I hope this information will help you understand our position; partially 
as you are not fully aware of our community difficulties. This is not the same 
Parish as it used to be even five or six years ago. 

Respectfully submitted, 

P~ c. 
Peter Merzian, 

Approved: 

· v~. ~~.: .. .c~/~~4-/~<~~~7 
Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian 



The Most Reverend Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate, Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 10016 

Dear Surpazhan ~ 

Ju 1 y 18, 1988 

As I expressed publicly on two occasions last week, I thoroughly enjoyed my 

week at the Dicese's Armenian Teachers' College. It was a magnificent 

experience. 

I learned so much, Surpazhan Hayr, and the learning did not only take in 

the classroom. truly feel that I am a better person as a result of my St. 

Vartan exposure. Once again, I thank you for making all this possible. 

Surpazhan ~ I want you to know something. For a while now, I have 

greatly curtailed my church involvement <workwise, I mean). The reasons are 

not important; I only mention this because I want you to know that my week at 

St. Vartan will cause me to change this stance immediately. 

As I take time to ponder this, I cannot help but feel that Hayr Shnork had 

this very thing in the back of his mind all the time he was encouraging me to 

attend the college. This was, after all, his idea. Of course, his response to 

all this will be, I am certain, only that all-knowing grin he flashes when that 

which he wishes has been accomplished. 

Regarding Hayr Shnork, I meant to tell you last week, Surpazhan ~that 

Hayr Shnork has been a great help to my husband and me during a recent 

difficult time. <It is not that Dick and I were having a problem but rather 

that one of our nieces, Armenouhi Khachoyan Shaw, was creating havoc for us and 

for Hayr Shnork, too, actually), Anyway, he was ever so patient and helpful, 

especially regarding my husband. Naturally, we appreciated this very much, and 



.. .. 

I just wanted to share this with you as complaints are always plentiful but 

accolades are usually lacking. 

Again, thank you for a glorious week. I also thank you for my motherJs 

beautiful letter. I Know she will be very moved when she receives it this 

Sunday. wish you good health and continued success with your work. 

PAGE 2 
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July 27, 1989 

Tne Very Rev. Fr. Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 
President of the Parish Council 
Holy Shoghagat Armenian Church 
4UO Huntwood Road 
Belleville, Illinois 62221 

Dear Fr. Shnork:: 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkoa Manoogian received 
your letter dated July 15, also signed by the parish 
council chairman, Mr. Hrant Norsigian, and the treasureW, 
Mr. Peter Merzian, regarding your attendance of the 
Governing Board meetings of the National Council of 
Churches of Christ in Lexington, Kentucky, in May 1989. 

Enclsosed please find a check for 
thousand six hundred and seventy dollars) 
expenses incurred for your automobile. 

$'1 ,670 
towards 

Yours sincerely, 

{one 
the 

Sylvia Terzibalshian 
Secretary to the Primate 

Enclosure 
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ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
400 HUNTWOOD ROAD + BELLEVILLE, ILLINOIS 62221 + 618-277-6400 

His Eminence 
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, N.Y.l0016 

Your Eminence, 

VERY REV. SHNORK KASPARIAN, PASTOR 

July 15, 1989 

Some time ago our pastor, Fr.Shnork Kasparian, had 
discussed with you the trying experience he went through 
when his automobile broke down on the way back from Lexington, 
Kentucky, Friday evening, May 19. He was compelled to spend 
that night in a motel and return the next day by bus; also, 
he had to make two trips to Kentucky in order to bring the 
car back to Belleville. He was without a car for almost two 
months, when finally the car's faulty motor was replaced by 
a second-hand engine. 

As Hayr Soorp has explained to you on a previous occasion, 
our church is experiencing serious financial difficulties, and 
we are trying very hard to make ends meet. An additional expense 
on Hayr Soorp's automobile in the amount of $1670.- makes our 
task extremely difficult. We would, therefore, be very grateful 
if you would kindly assist us in any way you can. This would 
enable us to take care of other pending bills which have accumulated. 
We regret that we are burdening you with our problems which some­
times become very difficult to solve. 

Thanking you in anticipation for your understanding and 
assistance. 

Respectfully yours, 

~~IM/ 
Hrant Norsigian (j 
Chairman Parish Council 

J... / ., 
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~-/ )'~. d~~>t~ 
Fr.Shnork Kasparian, Pastor 


